
FDICI 
Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation 
350 Fifth Avenue, Suite 1200, New York, NY 10118 

CERTIFIED MAIL 
and FIRST CLASS MAIL 

Nathaniel Cordova 

Bloomfield, New Jersey 07003 

New York Regional Office 

October 27, 2016 

Subject: Prohibition under Section 19 of the Federal Deposit Insurance Act 

Dear Mr. Cordova: 

The Federal Deposit Insurance Cmporation (FDIC) has become aware of your May 3, 2016 pretJ.ial 
inte1vention program entJ.y in the Superior Comt of New Jersey, Law Division - C1iminal, Monis 
County, New Jersey that is covered by Section 19 of the Federal Deposit Insurance Act (FDI Act). 
Section 19 prohibits, except with the p1ior w1itten consent of the FDIC, any person who has been 
convicted of any criminal offense involving dishonesty, breach of trnst, or money laundering, or who 
has entered into a pretrial diversion or similar program in connection with a prosecution for such an 
offense, from becoming or continuing as an institution-affiliated paity with respect to any insured 
deposit01y instit11tion; owning or controlling, directly or indirectly, any insured deposito1y institution; 
or othe1wise pa11icipating, directly or indirectly, in the conduct of the affairs of any insured 
deposito1y institution. Because Section 19 is effective by operation of law, you are already subject to 
the law's restJ.ictions, including the prohibition on paiticipating in the affairs of any insured 
deposit01y instin1tion. 

Your attention is directed to Section 19(b) of the FDI Act, 12 U.S.C. § 1829{b), which imposes 
criminal penalties ofup to five years imprisonment and a fine ofup to $1,000,000 for each day such 
prohibition is violated, upon any person who knowingly violates the restrictions of Section 19. The 
FDIC has also adopted a Statement of Policy for Section 19, which provides additional background 
and info1mation. 

If you have reason to believe that your May 3, 2016 program entJ.y is not covered by Section 19 of 
the FDI Act, please provide a written response to this office within 30 days of your receipt of this 
letter by ce1tified mail. After that time period, this letter will be posted and become pub~able 
on the FDIC website. Should ou have a uestion regarding this matter, please contact -

cc: 

Sincerely, 

Isl 
John P. Conneely 
Deputy Regional Director 

, Assistant Prosecutor, Morris County Prosecutor's Office 
· ·e tors, The Provident Bank 

, Commissioner, New Jersey Department of Banking and Insurance 




